IdaGrass                                                                                                                                    December  2005


[image: image1.wmf]ISBA

Idaho Sawtooth Bluegrass Association 

[image: image7.jpg]



[image: image8.wmf]McCall

Boise

Twin Falls

Middle Zone

Southern Zone

Northern   Zone

Coer d'   Alene

           



Message from the Chairman
Hello Fellow ISBA Members, 
How fast time goes by. We now have our 2nd IdaGrass newsletter out, thanks to Helen Smith.  I would like to personally thank her for all of her hard work. Wow our membership has grown to 54 members at the writing of this letter. This is great and you should pat yourself on the back for supporting this association. I would like to speak on the subject of support if I may for moment. 
I know many of us that were at the birth of the ISBA, have a vision of a great bluegrass family for the future. In June of 2005 I attended a week at the California Bluegrass Association Fathers Day Festival in Grass Valley Ca. I had a wonderful time. I camped right next to the 18-year long President of that association, Mr. Don Denison. This was a piece of luck for me. What a wonderful person he is. Over the course of that week, we spent hours together of him telling me the do's and don'ts of the C.B.A.  He was just was a big kind man full of information. They built a bluegrass association, which now has over 3000 members and is larger than the IBMA in membership. If you ever have a chance to go to the Father Day Festival do so you will have a great time. 
By now your saying why is he telling us all this? Their success came from one thing – their members give of there time.  They are standing in line to volunteer and consider it a privilege to work for that association. That is the success key which we must have. 
In a very short time we will be asking you to elect a President to represent us in all that we stand for and to over see the ISBA. You will be ask to nominate someone for us to vote on. If you do so please keep these things I have mention in mind so we can grow into a tri-state association we all love to spend time with.  Lets all be like Helen Smith. Thanks again for the many hours she has given.

Many things are starting to happen - ISBA jams are popping in Twin Falls, Nampa. The northern zone is ready to begin their local jam as soon as we can find a place. We are planning a Spring Super Jam at Hoots in White Bird Idaho in April of 2006.  We hope this will become an annual event – more details soon to come. 

So tell your friends they do not need to be a picker, just like to hear bluegrass music and become a member if they would like. The ISBA is an Idaho registered Non-Profit org. So we can take donations (just for your information). Until next time thanks for letting me bend your ears. 
KEEP ON PICKING and listening to BLUEGRASS.

Will Williams
IdaGrass Classifieds

Wanted: Someone willing to write 

a CD review of newly released bluegrass music. If interested or for more info email; trueblue@camasnet.com
For Sale: Wynn Custom made F-5 mandolin. Missouri mandolin maker made a mandolin for both Jessie McReynolds, and Sonny of the "Sons of the Pioneers". $1,100 blugrssmom@aol.com  or (406) 370-0525.
Misc.: As an ISBA member, you are entitled to one free classified per year. Do you have an unused instrument, give music lessons, looking for a piece of music. Use the ISBA classifieds.

· Do you have a desire to be actively involved in the ISBA? 
· Do you have the desire and ability to create and manage a website?
Then you are the person for whom we have been searching.  If you are interested or need further information, please contact: Will Williams - wanab@starband.net


Cole 



Mandolin
Cole Mandolins, Ron Cole
1055 South Adell
Filer, ID 83328 

Phone: (208) 326-5224 

E-Mail: ron@colemandolins.com
“I have played a lot of different mandolins over the last 25 years and Ron Cole mandolins are by far the best sounding and unique looking mandolin I have ever played and I am proud to own one.”
Al Jackson, Buckhorn Mountain Boys
News from the Zones
From the Southern Zone by Deb Crawford,

Our first meeting was held on the 3rd Thursday of November at Gertie's Brick Oven Cookery in Twin Falls. We had 6 members along with a couple of their spouses and what a great time we had. We mainly wanted the first meeting to be just a get acquainted time, and to get things a little more organized, but we ended up getting to jam a little bit and even drew a crowd of young people to listen in. It was decided that we will meet the 3rd Thursday of each month starting in January 2006 at the same Location in Twin Falls. At the meeting in January it is planned that there will be short meeting, a 20 to 30 minute workshop (for us beginners in Bluegrass) and then get right into a fun jam session time. There will be posters made to put up around the Magic Valley and I have contacts with the radios, TV's and papers so hoping to get the word out and draw in more Bluegrass enthusiasts.
IdaGrass offers regular advertisement space for businesses, bands, individuals: 

$5.00/business card, 10.00/quarter page, 20.00/ half page, 40.00/full page. 


1st Annual Spring Bluegrass Jam

[image: image2.jpg]



April 21, 22 & 23

@ Hoot’s in White Bird, ID.

· ISBA Annual Meeting  

· 3 Glorious Days of  Bluegrass 

· Motel, RV spots, food and banquet room

· Open to all, sponsored by the ISBA
In the Spotlight

with

Deadline Ridge
Interviews with Idaho’s Bluegrass bands
“This month I had the delightful privilege to interview Ron Hillier, band manager and banjo player with Deadline Ridge.” Helen Smith
Question:  Both you and Rob have been playing music for 25 years. What brought you together musically? 

 I should update that.  It's actually more like 30 years now.

Rob and I have been friends since high school and we have always played some sort of music together.  Rob is actually a professional musician.  He plays Rock, Jazz, and Country in other groups and plays Bluegrass with Deadline Ridge.  Bluegrass is his first love but, around here, it is much easier to pay the bills with a Telecaster than with a HD-28.  I'm the typical banjo guy who saw Deliverance and wanted to be the guy who could make that wonderful banjo sound.  Rob and I started jamming with banjo and guitar back in the 70's.  We played a few gigs with Ernie Sites as the Sites and Harding String Band.

Question:How long have you been playing together as Deadline Ridge? 

Rob, Ryan and I have been playing together for six years.  Shawn came on board about five years ago.  Shawn was playing old-time Weiser stuff and we were looking for a fiddler.  We called him up. (He was only sixteen at the time)  He picked up the Bluegrass pretty quickly.  A couple of years ago he studied improvisation with Dick Barrett.  

Question:As a band, you have all kinds of experiences playing in different kinds of settings. Describe for us either one of the worst or one of the most enjoyable performances you have had. 

The most enjoyable is easy.  This year we played at the Bannock County Bluegrass Festival Pocatello on Friday and Saturday nights.  Saturday's performance was good but Friday's was one of those once in a lifetime deals.  Everything just clicked.  We got called back twice and got a standing ovation on Shawn's wild version of Sally Goodin.  Don't really have any worst gigs.  We generally have a good time when we play.

Question: The collective musical experience of Deadline Ridge is fairly broad. What do you think is the most challenging part within the bluegrass genre?
“The most challenging thing within the bluegrass genre is getting paid!  A lot of people think Bluegrass looks like so much fun that bands should play free.  And there are a lot of part-time jam bands that steal away some of the jobs because they are cheap or play for free.  We do play some worthwhile benefits, but we try to stay away from the freebies for the most part.  We practice a lot to be the best we can be and we show up to the gig with 20k worth of equipment which we have to make payments on.  I'm just talking about performances here, mind you.  We do like to jam with our friends and fans and frequently drive all the way to Boise just to jam.

The most challenging thing about the music itself is the timing.  You either get in the groove or you don't.  As a banjo player, I'm lucky to have a human metronome on each side of me on stage (Rob and Ryan)”
Question: Ron, you play both the banjo and the mandolin. How long have you been playing each instrument and what motivated you to take up the second instrument? 
“I've been playing banjo since 1973.  It's my first love, musically.  I've been playing mandolin for 4 years.  I tried the mandolin a few time over the years.  I could chop it OK, but the leads were a nightmare.  I kept giving it up.  This last time I just stuck with until it started to make sense.  I think of the banjo as a series of patterns and rolls.  It's easier for me than the mandolin.  I can get lost on the banjo and recover easily.  Not so easy on the mandolin.

We don't have a full-time mandolin player in our band.  I took up the mandolin, thinking I could alternate between the two instruments on stage.  It hasn't really worked out that way.  It's hard for me to put down the banjo.  I keep thinking the music will suffer without it. (place banjo joke of choice here) 
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311 Knowles St - Missoula, MT  59801 - 406/327-9925

One of America’s Premier Bluegrass Stores

Guitar Strings $5  -  Mandolin Strings $5  -  Banjo Strings $4  EVERYDAY

Always offering the best in Vintage & Handmade

Acoustic Instruments & Professional Accessories

Weber / Collings / Bourgeois / Prucha / Noble

Beard / National / Rayco / Lebeda

Used & Vintage Martins and Gibsons

And… Just in time for Christmas!



…available mailed OR e-mailed to recipient…
Straps / Cases / Gig Bags / Calton Cases / Capos

Strings / The right Picks / Stands / Books / DVD’s

Tuners / Metronomes / T-shirts
Come visit our website 

 www.gregboyd.com
And when in Missoula, stop by our store:

Mon-Thur 10-6     Fri 10-5     Sat 10-4

Low Internet prices

Fred Frank from Idaho Falls (New Southfork) has been playing mandolin with us this last summer.  He is phenomenal.  I would love to make him a permanent addition to Deadline  Ridge, but he's busy golfing, riding Harleys, staying out of trouble with his wife, and of course playing with his own band.  We'll sure use him whenever we can.”

Question: Rob Harding wrote over half the tunes on your Autumn Blues album. Tell me a little about his talent as songwriter.

“Rob is a deep thinker and he's not afraid write about what he's feeling. A lot of people can't write lyrics because it would mean they would have to let their feelings show.  Our new CD won't have as many originals on it as the first one did, but Rob has written two new tunes which I really like and they will be on the new CD.”

Question: Shawn Dean is described as a "true improvisational player" Tell me the assets and challenges this brings to the band.

“The biggest challenge with Shawn is getting him to remember to bring his hat and microphone to the gig!  It's just plain fun playing with him. He never plays the same thing twice.  Sometimes I break out in giggles on stage when I listen to him play some way out there lead.  His mom made his fiddle, by the way.  And it's a great sounding fiddle.”

Question: Ryan Hillier is an accomplished musician and a student at BSU. I am guessing from the surname, he is also related. Is being related, a blessing or a curse? In what way? 

“Ryan is my son.  Yes.  It's a blessing and a curse, but mostly a blessing.  Ryan is the bass player, but he plays guitar and banjo better than most folks.  He is able to hear things in the music that the rest of us miss.  He's very helpful in arranging the tunes and working on the recordings.  Ryan is a good son and treats me like a son should treat his father.  In the band, however, we are equals.  He let's me have it when I need it!”

Question: You describe your CD, 'Autumn Blues' as "collection of eleven original tunes we wrote about people and places in and around Idaho. Tell me about how Deadline Ridge comes to accept and develop a new song.

“We just decided one day that we wanted to do an album of originals.  We all just wrote some songs about things that happened to us and people we met or knew around here.  Each member brought his own stuff to each song, and they kind of grew that way.  We do reject originals sometimes. We don't ever say, Hey, your song stinks!  We just end up not playing it until it dies a slow death.  ( I personally have more songs in this category than the other guys.)”

Question: When I called you to this last week in connection with the interview, you said that you were in the studio. Is this in preparation for a forthcoming new album?

“Yes, we have a new CD coming out.  It should be done by the first of the  year.  I'm really excited about it.  Here's the thinking behind this project.  When we play a festival, the fans come up after the show and want to buy a CD that has some of the tunes they just heard.  Autumn Blues doesn't have too many of these tunes.(We play about 10% originals on stage)  The new CD will be comprised of songs that the crowds seem to like best, lots of traditional stuff like Head Over Heels, Weary Day, Somehow Tonight, Sally Goodin, etc., 2 originals, and a couple of progressive tunes where Rob and Shawn get out there a little ways. 

Hopefully this CD will be just the ticket for the CD table at next years festivals.  With this new CD and Autumn Blues on the table, we can offer folks a little of both sides of what we do.  I'll tell you what.  I'll send some files over to our server and you and the ISBA members can check out a few of the tunes on the new CD.”  
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(L to R) Ryan Hillier, Shawn Dean, Rob Harding and Ron Hillier - Deadline Ridge. 
Check out clips of their new CD at:

http://deadlineridge.com/samples.htm

Application for ISBA Membership

Name________________________________________________________________
Adresss______________________________________________________________
City_______________________________State________________ Zip___________
Phone_______________________ Email Address______________________________
IdaGrass, the ISBA  newsletter is offered either in email or printed letter format. Using email saves the association the cost of postage and printing, HOWEVER, because we want you to enjoy and look forward to the newsletter, we want you to receive the newsletter in a format with which you are comfortable.
I would like to receive the newsletter Email__________  US Postal Service__________
Yearly membership - $10/individual $15/family 

Please mail to: Idaho Sawtooth Bluegrass Association 

PO Box 123 White Bird, ID 83554
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

About the middle of every month we spruce up the barn,

 put a log in the stove, and invite everyone to come and enjoy 

an evening of acoustic bluegrass music”

Bluegrass in the Barn

1822 W Orchard Ave, Nampa, Idaho

We feature

· The best local and regional Bluegrass Bands

· Open Mic if you would like to join in the fun 

(acoustic bluegrass only of course).

· Gospel and Traditional Bluegrass
Contact the Barnmaster for more information or to get on the email list –

Email: bgreer15@qwest.net   

Write: 807 Bonner Place, Nampa, Id 83651

Chatting with the Board

This month’s chat is with Will Williams, who is currently serving as ISBA Board Chairman.

Question: In the course of each person's bluegrass journey, we meet people who have a great impact on us. Tell us about a bluegrass mentor in your life - someone who has had an important influence on you. 

“I don't know if there is only one that could be credited as doing that task. I’m sure that my musical talent came from my dad’s side of the family. He and my uncle John who have now passed on, both played flat top guitar and played bluegrass. My uncle Johns kids, which are five of them, all play music around the Nashville area and have played some very good music. I guess the one person, which I think of the most, is John Wooten of the Dade County Boys who started me on the banjo. He was my mentor for many years. After awhile I stood in for him when he couldn't make a show. I still use a lot of the banjo licks today that he taught me.”
Question: What are the musical talents in your family? 

“Chris my son is learning to play flat top guitar and myself.”
Question: You currently play banjo with the Grangeville Bluegrass Company. What are some of the challenges and benefits of playing with a band? 

“How much time do you have? I must say, the Grangeville Bluegrass Company is the best bunch of people I have ever played with in a band setting. They would be right up there with the Dade County Boys, which have a special place in my heart. The challenge would be: that every member of the band is different so we all look at things with different backgrounds. So as leader I have the task to make the picture look the same to everyone. The benefit only is one thing for me and that is lifting each band member to be the best they can be and forget about Will Williams.”
Question:  You began playing banjo in your twenties and have been involved in bluegrass for most of your adult life. Tell us about a comical incident you have experienced involving bluegrass. 
“Bald Heads, you all will have to ask me about that the next time you see me.”
Question:  You were born in Chattanooga, TN. How has being born and raised in the heart of "bluegrass country" influenced your bluegrass experience?

“The music comes so easy to me about hearing what comes next. I mean what the banjo should do and all the instruments for that matter. I came to Idaho with a bluegrass style in me that I cut my teeth on. And having my southern drawl makes it easy to copy bluegrass singers from the Deep South.” 
Question:  What kind of hopes do you have for a bluegrass legacy for you posterity?

“I hope to get some of my grandkids to play bluegrass music just like Grampa. I’m not sure when that will happen but I think it will”.
Question:  Where do you think bluegrass music is headed and why? 

“I think it’s on the way upward.  All over the west people are finding out it’s a’ back to your ROOTS kinda muisic’ and its toe tappin’. Tthe ISBA, with all of the members’ help, will just make it get better.” 
Question:  How do you deal with all the tormenting banjo pickers have to endure?

“I found out a long time ago, if you can't do something, you tend to make a joke about it. Surveys have been done many times and the number one acoustic instrument people want to play is the banjo. I’m just thankful to my Heavenly Father that I have a little talent that I can try to play one. Jokes are fun. ----“
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Will lives with his wife, Gail in White Bird, ID and is the owner and builder of  
William’s Custom Banjos

“Professional Banjo's at a price you can afford.”

Williams Custom Banjo

Check out these great Banjos - 

· 1928 Vintage Prewar Gibson TB2 Conversion Flat head Huber tone ring $3500.00 

· 1968 Vintage RB 100 Gibson.  $700.00

· Williams Grangeville Pro (New ) $ 2695.00 

· Williams Grangeville Pro Demo $ 1850.00 

· Williams Custom Walnut Pro Demo $1850.00 
· Williams Custom and Lewiston Models to be ready in about 6 weeks
Will Williams

PO Box 123 White Bird, Id 83554

208-839-2814

wanab@starband.net
“Superior Quality and a sound you will love!”
Come visit us at 
Williams Custom Banjo's - http://my.SpinSite.com/willsbanjo
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
If you have Ideas,  Comments,  Questions,  or Concerns 
your local board member would love to hear from you. 
Northern Zone
Steve Gleason: steveng@syringa.net
Pete Northcutt: pnorthcutt@valint.net
Southern Zone
Ron Cole: colemdln@filertel.com
1055 So. Adell AveFiler, Idaho 83328

Middle Zone
Bob Greer: bgreer15@qwest.net
208-466-1719

Al Jackson: Bmbbluegrass@aol.com

2926 Sugarcane Dr. Nampa, ID.  83687

Board Chariman

Will Williams: wanab@starband.net
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IdaGrass





The purpose of the Idaho Sawtooth Bluegrass Association: 


To preserve and perpetuate Bluegrass music as a heritage of our country, 


To promote the education and the enjoyment of Bluegrass music, 


To promote fellowship among all musicians and supporters who have a love for Bluegrass music, regardless of race, creed, color, ethnicity, or ability to play music.








IdaGrass Events Calendar





April 21- 23   1st Annual Spring Bluegrass Jam, at Hoot’s in


White Bird, ID. Mark your calendar and stay tuned for more info.


3rd THUR  – Southern Zone Jam, at Gerties’ Brick Oven Cookery in


Twin Falls – 7 pm. (no jam in December)


If you have calendar events, jams or festivals you would like included in the next issue of Ida-Grass, please email them to trueblue@camasnet.com  








Idaho Bands


12/ 2	Buckhorn Mountain Boys at Thunder Mountain Line in Horseshoe Bend. Every FRI & SAT night til Chirstmas weekend  (Dec 3,  9, 10, 16, 17) 


12/17	Bluegrass Extravaganza in the Bluegrass Barn featuring 


Midnight Flyer from Nampa,  


Deadline Ridge from Jerome ID and 


Heavenbound Bluegrass Band.


		This will be the Barn’s Special Christmas Show


Info/Tickets: � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgreer15@qwest.net" ��bgreer15@qwest.net� (208)466-1719 


12/20 	Buckhorn Mountain Boys at "The Loft" at 8:30 pm Boise, ID 


12/31 	Buckhorn Mountain Boys at Thunder Mountain Line in Horseshoe Bend.


.











Inside this Issue:





Chatting with the Board……….….page 8





Classifieds………………….…….,page 2





IdaGrass Calendar…….…………..page 1





Idaho Band Dates………………....page 1





In the Spotlight……………………page 4





Message from the Chairman….......page 2





News from the Zones……….....….page 6





Some of our favorite Websites 





Montana Rockies Bluegrass Assoc.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mrba.com" ��www.mrba.com�





Grangeville Bluegrass Company


� HYPERLINK "http://www.grangevillebluegrasscompany.com" ��www.grangevillebluegrasscompany.com�





Buckhorn Mountain Boys


� HYPERLINK "http://www.buckhornmountainboys.com" ��www.buckhornmountainboys.com�





Deadline Ridge


� HYPERLINK "http://www.deadlineridge.com" ��www.deadlineridge.com�





Universuty of Idaho Bluegrass Club


http://stuorgs.uidaho.edu/~bluegrass/








 








IdaGrass can be a terrific resource for members to communicate about the bluegrass happenings. 


If you have items for the calendar, articles or photos. Please send them.  I welcome your input and opinion.Helen Smith, IdaGrass Editor trueblue@camasnet.com
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